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Riverside Esplanade – off-peak nearside lane closure on Tuesday 25 August for
Scottish Water manhole repair.

Forthcoming Roadworks

Blackness Road (at Urquhart Street) – temporary traffic lights on Monday 31
August for Scottish Water investigation work.

Lochee Road (at Polepark Road) – overnight (7.00pm – 2.00am) temporary
traffic lights on Monday 31 August for Scottish Water investigation work.

Strawberrybank – closed from Thursday 17 September for 5 working days for
wall maintenance works.

Blether Tay-Gither – Storytelling in
Dundee
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Blether Tay-Gither is the Dundee Storytelling Group.

From Sheila Kinninmonth, Blether Tay-Gither’s secretary :

“Hope you can join us for our August Blether on Tuesday 25th August via
Zoom.  

The Theme is “WATERY TALES.”

Last month’s zoom meeting went very well so we will are having another go. 
  

Join us to share a story or just to listen!”

For  the  log-in  details  to  participate,  contact  Blether  Tay-Gither  at
sheila@blethertaygither.org.uk  

Strawberrybank or Strawberry Bank?
#dundeewestend
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The recent discussion about the road marking in Strawberrybank resulted in a
few enquiries to me from residents about the spelling of Strawberrybank … err
… or is that Strawberry Bank?

I must confess that I have always personally spelt the lane as Strawberrybank
but ran the query past the City Archivist who advises :

“With regard to the name, Dundee directories, electoral registers, valuation
rolls  and  One  Scotland  Gazetteer  of  Scottish  addresses  have  it  as
‘Strawberrybank’ whereas it appears as ‘Strawberry Bank’ on Ordnance Survey
maps. 

According to Gillian Molloy’s ‘Street Names of Old Dundee’ it was originally
called Hampton’s Lane after John Hampton, a mason and gardener who owned
property there.

It is referred to as Strawberry Bank in a document dated 1859 and the name is
thought to refer to a nearby bank of wild strawberries.”

A Love Letter to Dundee: Joseph
McKenzie Photographs 1964-1987
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Residents will be aware that I have in the past posted some of the fantastic
historic Dundee West End photographs of the late Joseph McKenzie on my West
End Facebook page.

A fabulous exhibition of Joseph McKenzie’s photography opens today at McManus
Galleries and runs until October 2021.

F u r t h e r  d e t a i l s  a r e  a v a i l a b l e  a t
www.mcmanus.co.uk/exhibitions/a-love-letter-to-dundee  

Further temporary traffic order – Park
Place
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From the City Council :

THE ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 – SECTION 14(1) 

THE DUNDEE CITY COUNCIL AS TRAFFIC AUTHORITY being satisfied that traffic on
the road should be prohibited by reason of crane lifting works being carried
out HEREBY PROHIBIT the driving of any vehicle in Park Place (between Old
Hawkhill and Smalls Lane), Dundee

This notice comes into effect on Friday 21 August 2020 at 16:00hrs until
Monday 24 August 2020 at 05:00hrs.

Pedestrian thoroughfare will be maintained.

Two way traffic will be permitted in Smalls Lane for the duration of the
works.

Alternative routes are available via Old Hawkhill/Smalls Lane.

For further information contact 433082.

Executive Director of City Development

Dundee City Council
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